Centre Tamoul d'Enseignement en France Examen d'aptitude 2018



Épreuve d'Anglais

Niveau: 6ème - Durée: 1h30

Consigne:

- 1. Les cartables et les effets personnels devront être placés audevant ou à l'arrière de la salle d'examen
- 2. La durée de l'épreuve est de 1h30
- 3. À la fin de l'examen, aucun retard de rendu ne sera toléré
- 4. Les calculatrices ne sont pas autorisées
- 5. Les téléphones portables devront être éteints
- 6. Le sujet comporte 4 pages (page de garde non comprise)
- 7. Le sujet doit être rendu avec les copies
- 8. Le sujet doit être lu recto-verso

<u>Ladre reserve a l'administration :</u>	
N° d'identification :	



COMPREHENSION

McDonald's: a hundred billion hamburgers

Once upon a time, a businessman named Ray Kroc discovered a restaurant owned by two brothers. The restaurant served just four things: hamburgers, French fries, milk shakes and coca cola. But it was clean and inexpensive, and the service was quick. Mr Kroc liked it so much that he paid the brothers so that he could use their idea and their name: Mc Donald's.

Beef, big business and fast service were the ingredients when Mr Kroc opened his first Mc Donald's in 1955. Four years later, there were 100 of them. Kroc knew Americans liked success. So he put signs saying how many millions of Mc Donald's hamburgers people had bought. In just four years, the number was one hundred million. Now, there are more than 13,000 Mc Donald's restaurants from Dallas to Paris and from Moscow to Beijing.

Anyone who wants to open a Mc Donald's must first work in one for a week. Then, they do a nine-month training programme, in the restaurants and at 'Mc Donald's University' in Chicago. There they learn the Mc Donald's philosophy: quality control, service, cleanliness and cheap prices. Mc Donald's has strict rules, Hamburgers must be served before they are ten minutes old, and French fries, seven.

Mc Donald's has never stopped looking for new methods to attract customers, from drive-in windows to birthday parties. Chicken, fish, salad and, in some places, pizza are now on the menu. Mc Donald's in Holland even sells a vegetarian burger.

Their international popularity shows they have found the recipe for success.

- 1. Who was Ray Kroc?
 - a. A cook
 - b. A businessman
 - c. A soldier
- 2. Why did Kroc give money to the two bothers?
 - a. Because they had helped him a few years before
 - b. Because he wanted to use his idea and their name
 - c. Because they were very friendly
- 3. The two brothers were called "Mc Donald".
 - a. True
 - b. False



- 4. When did Kroc open his first restaurant?
 - a. In the 1960s
 - b. In the 1950s
 - c. In the 1940s
- 5. Why did Kroc put up signs?
 - a. Because his prices were very cheap
 - b. Because he didn't want his customers to park anywhere
 - c. Because he wanted to show how successful his restaurants were
- 6. You must study in a "school" to open a restaurant.
 - a. True
 - b. False
- 7. Hamburgers are cooked from 7am to 9am only.
 - a. True
 - b. False
- 8. All Mc Donald's restaurants sell the same meals.
 - a. True
 - b. False
- 9. What can you find in Holland?
 - a. A special drink
 - b. A special hamburger
 - c. A special ice-cream
- 10. The journalist thinks that Mc Donald's restaurants will disappear very soon.
 - a. True
 - b. False

EXERCICES

Exercice 1

Match the expressions in column A with their possible translations in B. (Fais correspondre les expressions de la colonne A avec leurs traductions possibles en B.)

A	В
a) Did you enjoy?	1 - Bon retour / rentrez bien!
b) Don't mention it!	2 - De rien!
c) It's our pleasure!	3 - À bientôt! / À la prochaine fois !
d) Goodbye all of you!	4 - Est-ce que vous a plu ?
e) Take care!	5 - Portez-vous bien / Prenez soin de vous!

 \mathbf{D}



6 - Au revoir à tous! f) Have a safe journey home! 7 - Merci encore! g) Thanks again h) See you soon! 8 - ça nous (a) fait plaisir!

Exercice 2

Remettre dans l'ordre les phrases suivantes.

- 1. is/the/Stacy/swimming/in/lake
- 2. French/beautiful!/teacher/our/very/is
- 3. Sam/playing/tennis/likes
- 4. do/you/like/tennis?
- 5. Your/intelligent/friends/aren't/very

Exercice 3

Choisis entre l'expression de l'obligation (must) ou de la possibilité (can)

1- Charlie respect the rules to win a prize.
2- In Florida, you swim with dolphins.
3- In Burma, youvisit a panda family.
4- You send your poster before November 30th to participate in the
competition.
5- What animals you see in Kenya?

Exercice 4

Phrase 1-5: mettre au comparatif (+ pour le comparatif de supériorité, = pour le comparatif d'égalité, - pour le comparatif d'infériorité)

Phrase 6-7: mettre au superlatif (+ pour le superlatif de supériorité, - pour le superlatif d'infériorité)

1.	This song is (+ good) the previous one.
2.	My boat is (- expensive) your boat.
3.	This book is(= bad) that one.
4.	Jurassic Park is (- frightening) Star Wars.
5.	Harry Potter is (= interesting) The Lord of the Rings.
6.	Emma is (+ intelligent) student in the school.
7.	The museum is (- interesting) place of the town.



EXRESSION ECRITE

Raconte en Anglais la meilleure journée de ta vie (100 mots).		